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My dear Mr. Secretary-General,


On behalf of the Permanent Council of the Organization of American States, I wish to express to you our most sincere condolences on the tragedy that struck the United Nations on August 19.

During its first meeting since this deplorable incident, the Permanent Council unanimously condemned the terrorist attack perpetrated against the United Nations Office in Baghdad and expressed its deep concern over the senseless violence that led to the sudden death of the United Nations High Commissioner for Human Rights and Special Representative, Mr. Sergio Vieira de Mello, as well as to the deaths of so many other international civil servants devoted to the United Nations cause in Iraq and of innocent Iraqi citizens.  


I am well aware of your determination to stand fast in pursuing the noble work of the United Nations in Iraq and I wish to take this opportunity to express the solidarity of the Permanent Council of the Organization of American States with the United Nations in its noteworthy efforts to take up the innumerable current and future challenges posed to the fate of humankind.

Sincerely yours,



Raymond Valcin


Ambassador, Permanent Representative of Haiti


Chair of the Permanent Council of the Organization of American States 
His Excellency
Mr. Kofi Annan

Secretary-General of the 

United Nations

New York, N.Y.
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